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Actions speak louder than.... 
 
Words? I think actions speak louder than pretty much everything! 
 
I recall a scene from a Western I watched recently.... 
 
The Native American Indians were being herded onto reservations 
(which they had a lot of reservations about) and the settlers were 
making all sorts of promises. The Chief turned his head slowly and said, 
‘talk is cheap...’ 
 
Wise words. 
 
This week we are considering the Christian concept of  ‘service’ and what 
it means to have a Servant Heart and at the heart of this are the words 
‘action’ and  ‘doing.’ 
 
Having a servant heart is all about love in action. It doesn’t mean that 
words are not important, they are but the biggest difference between 
‘customer service’ and  ‘Christian service’ is the motivation. 
 
‘Customer service’ (which is emphasised so strongly these days) is 
generally motivated by a desire to get something ‘out of it’. 
 
Genuine ‘Christian service’ doesn’t expect anything in return. 
 
So…. it’s my hope and prayer that we might 
continue to demonstrate God’s love in action by 
both word and deed. 
 
I don’t have any reservations in saying how 
powerful they are. 
 
 
 
Daryl 

  

What’s on in Term 2 2019 

 

Week 4 

Mon 20 May -  Assembly with Yr 5’s  

Tues 21 May  - CSI Day at Faith for  

Yr 5 students  

Weds 22 May - National Simultane-

ous Reading Day  

 

Week 5 -   

Tues 28 May  - Open Morning  

Tues 28 May    - Scholastic Book Fair 

starts  

Weds 29 May   - Pancake Brekkie  

Weds 29 May  - RECONCILIATION    

    Day @ Apex Park   

Fri  31 May  - Disco Night  

Sun 2 June  - Zion Preschool 40th 

   Birthday celebration  

Week 6 

Mon 3 June  - ALWS Day incursion    

  for year 5 and 6’s   

Week 7  

Mon 10 June  - Public holiday  

Fri 14 June - Cabaret night  

 

Week 8 

Mon 17 June   - Assembly with Yr  3’S 

Fri 21 June  - Hot dog lunch day  

 

Week 9 

Sem 1 Reports go home this week  

Weds 26 & Thurs 27 June  

 - Restaurant Night for   

  year 6 families  

Fri 28 June   - Last day of Term 2 

    3.25pm dismissal 

 

3 week holiday break  
iGOSH available all 3 weeks  

 

 

Term 3 2019 
 

Week 1 

Monday 22 July  - Day 1 Term 3  

Week 10 

Friday 27 Sept -  Last day of Term 3 

and SPORTS DAY 
 

2019 Term Dates  

Term 2:  Monday 29 April  to  

Friday 28 June  

 

Term 3:  Monday 22 July to  

Friday 27 September  

 

Term 4:  Monday 14 October to 

Wednesday 11 December  

 

 11 Lyndoch Road Gawler East SA 5118 

 T:  (08) 8522 5740 

 E:  mail@ilsg.sa.edu.au 

 W: www.ilsg.sa.edu.au 



 

WORSHIP & PRAISE  

Fridays at 9am in Taikondi  

Parents and friends 

welcome to come along 

too.   

Stay for a cuppa and chat 

afterwards.   

 

Friday 24 May W&P is with 

Mr Semmler 

Friday 31 May W&P is with  

Mr Hueppauff  

 

ASSEMBLY  

2.45pm in Taikondi.   

Term 2 Week 4:   

Monday 20 May with the  

Year 5’s 

 

Term 2 Week 8:   

Monday 17 June with the 

Year 3’s  

All welcome. 

 

JUNIOR YOUTH  

Thursdays at  

4.00pm to 5.30pm  

with Emma Lange for 

students in years 4,5,6 

 

RHYTHYM KIDS  

Mondays 9am to 9.45am 

with Mr Hueppauff in room 5  

• For pre-schoolers (and 

their parents)  

• A friendly fun learning 

experience through 

music and movement  

 

 

OPEN MORNING  

Tuesday  28 May  

Principal’s tour commences 

at 9.30am.   

 

These sessions are for new 

families interested in 

enrolling at Immanuel.   

 

If you know of any families 

with young children please 

pass on these details,   

 

If you have a sibling due to 

start in   2020 or 2021 please 

remember to put in your 

enrolment forms.  
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TERM 2 CALENDAR   

 

WALK SAFELY TO SCHOOL DAY was today Friday 17 May   

• Walk to School day raises awareness of the health, road safety, transport and 

environmental benefits that regular walking (especially to and from school) can 

provide for the long term well-being of our children 

• Thanks to those students (and parents) who were able to walk to school.  We 

didn't host our ‘regular walk to school event’ this year 

 

NATIONAL SIMULTANEOUS STORY TIME  

• Wednesday 22 May 10.45am 

• Every class will be meet at 10.45am in 

Taikondi to listen to the book called 

Alpacas with Maracas 

 

PANCAKE BREKKIE  Wednesday 29 May from 7.30am  

• Emma Lange and volunteers from Gawler Lutheran Church will 

be cooking up pancakes for brekkie for all students and parents 

• Come along and join us and meet the local community   

 

RECONCILIATION DAY EVENT IN GAWLER  Wednesday 29 May  

• Apex Park Julian Terrace Gawler from 9.30am  to 2pm  

• Immanuel’s year 1 students and a few others will be 

attending this local public annual event  

• Our students have been busy painting hands on cloths 

which will be sewn together to make a gigantic flag 

and displayed on the day  

 

SCHOLASTIC BOOK FAIR  

• Week 5:   Tuesday 28 May to Friday 31 May  

 in the Library  

• Parents and students can come, browse and purchase books in the morning on 

the Tues, Weds, Thurs & Fri; plus in the afternoon on Weds & Fri 

• There is always a good book to buy!  

 

CABARET    

• Friday 14 June 7.30pm till late - SAVE THE DATE! 

• This is an annual event, which is a musical celebration showcasing our schools’ 

musically talented students, teachers and guests 

• Tickets will include a cheese platter.  Drinks and desserts will be available to 

purchase.  More details out soon 

• Always a great social evening 

 

CARERS GROUP NEWS  - TERM 2  

 

HOT DOG LUNCH DAY - Friday 21 June (week 8)   (this will be in place of Subway)  

 

• Thanks Carers group for the large selection of gifts on the Mothers Day stall.    

We hope our mums and special people had a lovely surprise and enjoyed the 

day.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



PARENTS AND FRIENDS GROUP (P&F) TERM 2 EVENTS   

Next P&F meeting is Thursday 20 June 7pm, in the staffroom.  Mums, dads, grandparents, 

friends welcome to join this group for some social time, and to help plan some fun events for 

Immanuel students.    

 

DISCO  - FRIDAY 31 May   

• 6pm to 7.15pm Junior Primary Yr F, 1, 2 & 3 

• 7.30pm to 8.45pm Upper Primary Yr 4, 5 & 6 

• $3 / ticket  

• Details on how to purchase tickets are being sent home today     

 

P&F GIANT WHEELBARROW RAFFLE  

Tickets on sale now via the office  $2 each or 3 for $5  

• Win a wheelbarrow full of goodies including an Apple Watch  

• To be drawn at the Quiz Night in Term 4.   

• Money raised is going towards a new sound desk for the Taikondi area 

• Don’t miss out on purchasing a ticket - on sale from the office.  

 

 

NEW INFORMATION ON VOLUNTEER CHECKS  

• We really appreciate parents and caregivers helping at Immanuel with reading, 

excursions, camps etc.   

• Those who volunteer in a school environment need to have completed  

1.  ‘Valuing Safe Communities’ training and  

2.  Provide a copy of a current police check or obtain a WWCC check.   

 Both of these have a life span of three years. 

• As from 1 July 2019 there will be stronger, nationally consistent screening laws for people 

wanting to work or volunteer with children in South Australia.     The new laws require 

people working or volunteering with children to have a valid working with children 

check (WWCC), replacing the current system where people can have either a national 

police check assessment or a DHS screening.    More info can be found at  https://

screening.sa.gov.au/  

• From 1 July 2019, a WWCC can only be issued by the DHS Screening Unit.   Our school is 

a registered business to initiate this check.  To apply you will need to provide your full 

name, date of birth and an email address to Jenny (authorised person) in the office, and 

a government form will be emailed to you to complete and submit.  There is no cost to 

apply as a volunteer in a school.  

If you have a current police clearance this will still be valid for a 3 year period, following 

this you will need to provide a WWCC check.   

• Valuing Safe Communities’ training will be held  with Daryl Trigg every term.  Next session 

is  Wednesday 7 August at 2.30pm and 6.30pm.     

If you attended this training in 2016, your certificate has now expired so you will need to 

attend the training again this year.   

 

 

WOOLWORTHS EARN AND LEARN is back!  

• For every $10 you spend you’ll get an Earn 

and Learn Sticker 

• Collect as many stickers as you can 

between now and 25 June 

• Give your stickers to Immanuel School Gawler so we can earn free equipment  

 

ENTERTAINMENT BOOK 2019/2020 

• For Sale $70  

• Books can be purchased via the office , or ordered as  a 

digital membership 

http://www.entertainmentbook.com.au/orderbooks/16h6231 

 

 

EGG CARTONS NEEDED FOR SAKG  

• If you have some spare please bring them into the office.   

• Our chooks are laying…. so we are cooking with eggs!  

   

UNIFORM SHOP OPEN DAYS 

Monday at 8.30 to 9.15am  

and  

Friday at 3.00 to 3.45pm 

 

Or by appt with the office  

 

 

SECONDHAND UNIFORM 

SHOP OPEN DAYS  

Tuesday: 8.30 - 9.15am & 

Wednesday: 3.00 - 3.30pm  
 

 

2018 YEAR BOOK “INSPIRE”  

• Don’t forget to purchase a 

copy of the 2018  year 

book  

• $10 from the office   

• Lots of great photos and 

memories  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Community Garden  

& Playground Open Day  

Gawler Uniting Church  

Tod Street,   

Saturday 25 May 10am to 1pm  

• Free morning tea and  

sausage sizzle lunch  

• Op Shop open 9 to 1pm  

• Activities for the kids , pro-

duce table, crafts for sale  

 

 

Southern Hotel  

Murray Street Gawler 

• Now offering Junior G’s Play 

Café Parties 

• Contact 85221065  for more 

details  
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YEAR 6 CAMP TO CANBERRA  
 

GOVERNMENT CIVICS EDUCATION REBATE PROGRAM  

Year 6 students have recently undertaken an education tour of the national capital. 

Students were given the opportunity to participate in a variety of educational programs 

with a focus on Australia’s history, culture, heritage and democracy.  

The Australian Government recognises the importance of all young Australians being able 

to visit the national capital as part of their Civics and Citizenship education.    

To assist families in meeting the cost of the excursion the Australian Government has 

contributed funding of $60 per student under the Parliament and Civics Education Rebate 

program towards those costs.   A discount was included in the pricing of the camp for 

parents and so the rebate will be paid directly to the school.  

 

 

Last week after camp the year 6 students were given a task to write some persuasive texts 

about why the 2020 year 6’s should have the same opportunity.   Here are some phrases:    

 

Going to Canberra is an amazing experience for any child because it is a lifetime 

opportunity.  The 2020 year sixes must go to Canberra to have the same experience as we 

had.   Ellie McD 

 

The trip to Canberra was fun and exciting.  Canberra is the capital of Australia and there is 

a lot of history to learn, famous landmarks to see, interesting facts and a world of politics.   

I strongly advise that the 2020 year 6 students need to go, as it will be a once in a life time 

experience.   Chloe P 

 

To whom it may concern,    I strongly believe from my experience that the 2020 year 6’s 

should go to Canberra for camp as they will learn about how Australia is run, how all the 

laws are made and passed through parliament.  They will gain some independence and 

also will have a lot of fun.    Lily T 

 

I truly believe that Canberra is the best experience for any middle school student.  On the 

camp we got to meet Peter Cosgrove and have a Q&A session with him.        Abigail S 

 

I believe that next years year six students should go to camp in Canberra, as it will be a life 

time experience and an opportunity to see all the sights of Canberra.          Sabra C-M 

 

 

   

iGOSH INFO  
 

Coordinator:  Katrina Ponte  

Open hours term time:    

7.00am to 8.30am and 

3.30pm to 6.00pm   

Open hours school holidays:    

7.00am to 6.00pm 

 

Where: Senior Unit Kitchen  

Entrance:  via Lyndoch 

Road gate, using the pin 

pad code.  

 

Fees: 

Information on the school 

website www.ilsg.sa.edu.au  

Fees are CCS approved  

 

Accounts:  

These are emailed weekly 

to families.  Please action 

your payments promptly.  

You can pay via a bank 

transfer online, or over the 

counter in the school office. 

   

Contact:  

E: katrinap@ilsg.sa.edu.au   

T:  8522 5740 #3  

M: 0447 661 555 

 

SURVEY  

Katrina has sent home a 

SURVEY to get you and your 

child’s valuable feedback 

on the  iGOSH and Vacation 

Care program.    

Please return ASAP so we 

can plan ahead.   

 

VACATION CARE PROGRAM  

iGOSH will be open for the 

upcoming 3 week holiday 

break:  

Monday 1 July to  

Friday 19 July 

The program details will be 

out on Monday 3 June and 

bookings can be made 

from then too.  
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SAPSASA ATHLETICS DAY 

On Tuesday 7 May our School Athletics Team competed at the Gawler District SAPSASA Athletics Carnival at Trinity 

College.  

 

Our team consisted of 32 keen and excited students across Years 4-6. The weather wasn’t the most pleasant to 

compete in, however our team continued to dig deep, stick to the task and give their very best as we ran, threw 

and jumped to produce a number of fine performances.  We are so very proud of all our athletes for their efforts in 

such trying conditions and with the way they represented our school.  

 

A special congratulations goes to Jett P, Alex F and the twins Tate and Beau G 

who have made the District Athletics Team for their impressive efforts on the 

day. We wish these four all the best as they compete at Athletics SA Stadium in 

Mile End on Monday 20 May at the Country Championships.  

 

Congratulations also goes to Joseph C who has made the District Cross Country 

Team competing at Oakbank soon.   

 

We wish to thank the parent helpers who attended on the day for their support 

of our athletes and for helping the carnival organisers. Your time and 

commitment are much appreciated.   Despite the weather the BBQ dished up 

a sausage sizzle and bacon and egg sandwiches to hungry parents and 

participants.   Thanks Immanuel!   

 

 

 

PYP CURRICULUM THIS WEEK IN YEAR 2 AND YEAR 4  

 

The Year 2 classes have been looking at role models; 

who they are, why they are role models and what 

characteristics they have that we value. 

 

Central Idea: 

Our role models reflect who we are and what we believe 

 

Lines of Inquiry: 

How and why we choose role models 

Role models in different times and places 

Influence of other people on our choices and actions 

 

The classes have researched different role models and 

constructed some fantastic biography boxes to tell people all 

about them. 

 

 

The Year 4 classes have been inquiring into sustainability. 

 

Central Idea: 

We have a responsibility to live sustainably 

 

Lines of Inquiry: 

• Ways we manipulate the environment 

• World views on caring for the Earth 

• Strategies for sustainable resource management 

 

As part of their inquiry, they have been doing some coding 

work with Mr Cochrane in digital technologies sessions.  They 

have used their iPads to design some games to help promote 

sustainability.  They have really enjoyed making their games 

and sharing them. 

 

Page 5     



YEAR 5 CURRICULUM 

 
Our Year 5 students have commenced a unit looking at justice systems and how they operate. 

Central Idea: 

Justice systems affect and reflect the communities people live in 

Lines of Inquiry: 

•   Purposes of justice systems,   ●  Elements of justice systems, ●   Effectiveness of justice systems 

 

They started their unit with a visit to the Old Adelaide Gaol as part of their camp, focusing on the corrections area of 

the justice system.  They will also look at law making, law enforcement and the court system. 

 

YEAR 5 CAMP -  Wednesday 8 to Thursday 9 May 2019  

 

Due to the wet and windy weather last week the year 5’s had to quickly change their camp itinerary.   

On Wednesday they travelled into Adelaide and toured the Old Adelaide Gaol.   Instead of camping at West Lakes 

Park that night they headed back to school and set up camp in Taikondi.   

On Thursday (in place of the Aquatics sport program) they headed to the Aquadome at Elizabeth for a swim in the 

heated pool, then onto the movies at Salisbury to watch Wonderland, followed by a visit to Bowland at Salisbury for a 

game of Ten Pin Bowling.      Everyone had a great 2 days.                                

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



2019 P&F RAFFLE TIME  

TICKETS  

$2 each   or   3 for $5  

 

Available at the office in Term 2 



YOU’RE INVITED TO IMMANUEL’S SCHOLASTIC BOOK FAIR! 
 
Dear Parents, Caregivers and Friends, 
 
Each year our school gives students and their families the opportunity to purchase books by hosting a 
Scholastic Book Fair. This event helps our school earn money to purchase books from Scholastic.  Last year 
we raised $3,000 for our library! Our Book Fair will be held in week 5 term 2 

DATE    OPENING HOURS 
TUESDAY    28 May     8.00 – 9.00am                                                 
WEDNESDAY  29 May 8.00 – 9.00am 

  3.30 – 5.00pm  
THURSDAY     30 May 8.00 – 9.00am 
FRIDAY           31 May     8.00 – 9.00am 

                        3.30 – 4.30pm 

The Book Fair will be held in the library. 
EFTPOS will be available!  See you there!! 

ZION PRESCHOOL  
40 YEARS OF 

CELEBRATIONS  


